
Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting Administration 
July 18, 2003 Meeting 

 
 
 
The July 2003 meeting of the Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting Administration 
was held at Shaws Inn, in Lancaster, Ohio on July 18, 2003. 
 
The following members were in attendance: 
 
Christine Anderson Plante & Moran Toledo, OH 
Craig Baldauf Schlabig & Associates Akron, OH 
Tammy Boring Snyder & Company Lancaster, OH 
Patty Czechowski Packer, Thomas, & Company Youngstown, OH 
Fred Dillon Simpson & Osborne  Charleston, WV 
Jim Fahey Brott, Mardis & Co., CPAs Akron, OH 
Paul Fellinger Shriver & Co. Cincinnati, OH 
Candi Haas Payne, Hammersmith, Nickles & Co. Norwalk, OH 
David Hill Arnett & Foster Charleston, WV 
Jen McCormick Battelle & Battelle, LLP Dayton, OH 
Patti Miller Harr & Scherer, CPAs, Inc. Circleville, OH 
Kim Tanner Whitcomb & Hess, Inc. Ashland, OH 
Barb Walker Barnes, Dennig & Co., Ltd. Cincinnati, OH 
 
 
Presentation 
 
This meeting’s presentation was on "Coaching Skills for Accounting Administrators."  It 
was presented by Carol Roche, Ph.D., of Roche Consulting. 
 
 
Business Meeting 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved, as was the Treasurer's report.  
 
Cash in bank at May 9, 2003 was $2,687.70.  Income for the past two months was 
$167.04 and expenses for the same period were $1,294.64.  Cash in bank at July 18, 2003 
was $1,560.10.  
 
 
Old Business 
 
The Network Administrators’ meeting will be held in September.  We plan to invite the 
Michigan, Indiana and Illinois chapters to attend that meeting. 
 
Candi, Kim, and Jim made some calls to members on our membership list who have not 
attended meetings in a while.   



 
Jim distributed a sheet describing and explaining the NewsGroups for Firm 
Administrators and Network Administrators.  He asked that everyone go to the site and 
post one question, to encourage more people to use the site. 
 
Jen thanked the group for sponsoring her scholarship to the National Conference in 
Montreal. 
 
 
 
New Business 
 
Fred gave a report of some of the activities planned for the National Conference next 
year.  He also said there is an executive summary of each of this year’s sessions on the 
web site and encouraged everyone to go there to review those. 
 
Installation of new officers for next year was held.  The new officers are as follows: 
 
 President - Jim Fahey 
 Vice President -  David Hill 
 Secretary -  Barb Walker 
 Treasurer -  Tammy Boring 
 Program Chair - Kim Tanner 
 
The business meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
Next Meeting 
 
The next meeting will be held on Friday, September 19, 2003 at the OSCPA offices in 
Dublin. 
 


